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Department 

June 1, 2023 

County Costa County 
Department of Conservation and Development 
Attn: Maureen Toms 
30 Muir Road 
Martinez, CA 94553 

Brian M. Balbas, Director 
Deputy Directors 
Stephen Kowalewski, Chief 
Allison Knapp 
Warren Lai 
Carrie Ricci 
Joe Yee 

RE: Temporary Closure of South Broadway Avenue 

To Whom it May Concern: 

On December 16, 2020, Contra Costa County Public Works Maintenance Division received an email 
from Contra Costa on a portion of South Broadway Avenue a County Code Enforcement requesting 
installation of K-Rail to prevent recurring illegal dumping along South Broadway between Maylard 
Street and the Pittsburg city limit line. 

I responded to their request, and an open public hearing was held on August 10, 2021, with the 
Board of Supervisors and Traffic Resolution 2021/4504 was adopted for an 18-month closure of 
South Broadway Avenue, as allowed under California Vehicle Code Section 21101.4 

On June 27, 2023, at 9:00 a.m., in the Board of Supervisors' Chambers, 1025 Escobar Street, 
Martinez, California, the Contra Costa County Board of Supervisors will conduct a public hearing to 
adopt a resolution for the 18-month Temporary Road closure of South Broadway Avenue between 
Maylard Street and the Pittsburg city limit line. 

You may attend the hearing via Zoom and comment on the proposed roadway closure. Written 
comments submitted to the above address prior to June 21, 2023, will be entered in the meeting 
record. 

Should you have any questions, please give Mark de la O a call at (925) 313-2234 

Sincerely, 

MS:MO:ss 

~---i;--
Monish Sen 
Senior Traffic Engineer 
Transportation Engineering 
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Mark de la 0, Transportation Engineering 
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